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Coastal Quilters Guild Meeting 

  Minutes 
December 12, 2019 

 
The meeting was called to order by President Karen Pickford at 7:00 PM. 
 
A. Announcements—Karen Pickford 

• Karen spoke about volunteerism and the need for all members to do what they can for the guild.  
The Quilt Show and the revenue it generates are critical to the guild. 
 

B. Committee Reports 
1. Community Quilts:  Darilyn Kisch 

• The second raffle tonight will be for a trip to the locker and the opportunity to select 20 
yards of fabric. 

2. Workshops:  Margaret Dear, Susan Katz 

• The March workshop is “Whimsical Dresden” with Pam Hadfield.  

• The January speaker is Edyta Sitar teaching her “Winter Village” pattern.  The $20 kit can 

be purchased at the meeting or at the workshop.  It contains the fabric to make 3 of the 
houses in her blue fabrics. 

• The February speaker is Janet Rivera whose topic is “Collage Quilting without Falling to 
Pieces” and she will be teaching the “Mermaid in a Bottle” at the workshop. 

• Linda Ballard has challenged us to bring work from her workshop to the January 
meeting.  Please bring anything done—it does not need to be a completed quilt. 

3. Quilt Show 2020:  Nancy Butterfield 

• The quilt entry form is completed. 

• The committee needs help with managing the Raffle. 
4. Membership:  Sue Orfila 

• A new member tonight is Jody Begert. 
5. Block of the Month:  Nancy Butterfield 

• The winner of the drawing this month for the Triple Four Patch blocks is Linda Bird. 

• The block for next month is Ohio Star (from Marty Frolli’s collection). 
6. Challenge: Carol Hart reporting for Suzy Pelovsky 

• The motto for the Challenge this year is “3 T” for a new “Technique to You”.  The 
technique sample can be submitted either before March or when your quilt is turned in.  
The quilt must be 3 layers and in a rectangle shape—all four sides cannot be the same 
length. 

7. Road to California Bus Trip--Rosana Swing 

• There are 4 seats remaining for the bus trip.  If purchased tonight the cost is $55; the 
price will go up to $60 in January.  All the information is in the Newsletter. 

• The Long Beach Quilt Show is coming back.  Please see Rosana if you are interested in a 
bus trip; she is keeping a tally to determine if we need to reserve a bus for that show. 

8. Opportunity Quilt—Carol Fay 



• The tickets are $5 each or five for $20.  She asked that each guild member purchase at 
least a $20 packet for herself or to sell to friends.  The drawing will be in June. 
 

The business  
meeting was paused for the Holiday Dinner Buffet. 
 
C. Show and Tell: 

 
Log appears on next page. 



 
D. Raffle 

• Barbara MacCallum won the raffle basket. 

• Heather Georgakis won the trip to the locker. 



 
E. Pin Cushion Exchange—Susan Katz 

• A number had been selected blindly by each member who submitted a wrapped pin cushion at 
the door.  In order by those numbers, each participant chose a package to unwrap and take 
home.  Many beautiful and fun pincushions were exchanged. 
 

F. Lost and Found—Karen Pickford 

• Karen displayed a Coastal Quilters bag that was left at the last meeting.  No one in the room 
claimed it, so it will be presented again at the January meeting. 
 

G. Centerpiece drawing 

• The potted succulent centerpieces were made by Edalee Keehn and Linda Estrada. 

• Raffle tickets were handed to everyone present and then numbers drawn to determine who got 
to take each centerpiece home. 

 
H. Adjournment by Karen at 7:45 PM 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Sherry Lafler 
Recording Secretary 
  


